
Memo 
 
To:  All Community Bank Employees 
  All Community Bank Directors 
 
From:  Phillip Renfroe 
  President & CEO 
 
Subject: COVID-19 Threat and Response    
 
Date:  March 11, 2020 
 

 
In light of the recent reported cases of COVID-19 (coronavirus in the 
news) in Tennessee, I want to update you on what is currently known 
about COVID-19 and what Community Bank is doing now and is planning to 
do in response to its spread. 
 
There is no evidence of widespread transmission of COVID-19 in the 
United States at this time. Without sustained human-to-human 
transmission, most American workers are not at significant risk of 
infection (per OSHA and the CDC).  
 
According to the Tennessee Department of Health’s website, which 
updates on a daily basis, as of March 11, there are nine confirmed 
cases of COVID-19 in Tennessee, five in Williamson County, two in 
Davidson County and one each in Shelby and Sullivan Counties. While 
these are very small numbers, if trends stay true to what has been 
experienced in other places, we can expect the numbers of confirmed 
cases to rise.  We can also expect public reaction to increase, and 
even go overboard in light of the media’s propensity to blow 
excessively hot regarding this issue. 
 
I have spoken personally today with Henderson County Health Department 
Director Emily Rushing and with Regional Epidemiologist Kevin Morris. 
There is no need to react at the moment beyond regular, common sense 
practices we should already be using during the present flu and cold 
season. 
 

• Wash your hands frequently with soap and water. 
• Sneeze and cough into a tissue or your sleeve, not into your 

hands. 
• Use hand sanitizer frequently, especially when you handle money. 
• Stay home if you are sick. We don’t normally require a doctor’s 

note when sick leave is used, so don’t visit a medical facility 
just to acquire a note for your absence from work. 

 
Mr. Morris advised me that any cleaner that kills the SARS virus will 
kill COVID-19, and we are using such a cleaner on a daily basis in all 
our branches. 



 
If you have plans to travel, check the CDC’s website for travel 
advisories and be aware that you may be asked not to return to work 
for a period of time after you return. 
 
Employees who are well but who have a sick family member at home with 
COVID-19 should notify their supervisor and refer to CDC guidance for 
how to conduct a risk assessment of their potential exposure. 
 
In the event of a more widespread community outbreak of COVID-19, we 
will enact measures included in our Incident Recovery Plan pertaining 
to Communicable Diseases.  We covered these in an earlier 
communication, but they include limiting open locations and limiting 
services in order to operate with as few employees as possible. 
 
I will issue a statement for public consumption regarding our plan if 
and when it is appropriate.  I will let you know first, and it will be 
posted on our website and our social media outlets. 
 
On a personal note, I would offer the following advice.  Use the 
common sense practices you would during normal cold and flu season and 
keep living your life as normal. In the US, we experience 1,000 deaths 
a week due to the flu.  COVID-19 is a spec on the map compared to 
that, and most all people (85% according to the Tennessee Department 
of Health) who have been confirmed to have it have experienced only 
mild symptoms.  
 
I will never ask you to put yourself or your family at risk, but I do 
not believe that we are anywhere near a risky situation at this time. 
In the event that there is a localized, widespread outbreak of COVID-
19, we will react accordingly to protect ourselves and our families. 
 
RESOURCES: 
www.cdc.gov 
www.tn.gov/health 
wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel 
 


